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MINUTES 
 

 
Meeting: Stonehenge Area Board 

Place: Phoenix Hall, High St, Netheravon, Salisbury SP4 9PJ 

Date:  22 September 2022 

Start Time: 6.35 pm 

Finish Time: 8.25 pm 

 

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:  

Tara Shannon, Senior Democratic Services Officer,(Tel): 01225 718352 or (e-mail) 
tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Papers available on the Council’s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
In Attendance: 
 
Wiltshire Councillors 
Cllr Graham Wright (Chairman), Cllr Robert Yuill (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Ian Blair-Pilling, 
Cllr Dr Monica Devendran and Cllr Mark Verbinnen  
 
Wiltshire Council Officers 
Dominic Argar (Assistant Multimedia Officer), Simon Hendey (Director Housing and 
Commercial  Development), Graeme Morrison (Strategic Engagement and 
Partnerships Manager), Tara Shannon (Senior Democratic Services Officer),  Amy 
Smith (Respite and Day Services Manager) 
 
Town and Parish Councils 
Amesbury Town Council 
Durrington Town Council 
Figheldean Parish Council 
Fittleton Cum Haxton Parish Council 
Netheravon Parish Council 
Shrewton Parish Council 
 
Partners 
Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner 
Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and Rescue Service 
 
Total in attendance: 25 
 

http://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/
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Minute 
No.. 

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision 

43   Welcome and Introductions 

 The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Stonehenge Area 
Board and thanked Phoenix Hall, Netheravon for hosting the meeting. 
 
At the Chairman’s invitation, the Councillors of the Area Board introduced 
themselves. 

44   Apologies for Absence 

 Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor Kevin Daley (Till 
Valley).  

45   Minutes 

 The minutes of the meeting held on 30 June 2022 were presented for 
consideration and it was, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To approve and sign the minutes as a true and correct record. 

46   Declarations of Interest 

 There were no declarations of interest. 

47   Chairman's Announcements 

 Announcements were made as detailed in the agenda. 
 
In addition, the Chairman handed to Graeme Morrison, Strategic Partnership 
and Partnership Manager to introduce himself. The officer explained that the 
Community Engagement Manager team had been through a restructure. The 
Community Engagement Manager (CEM) post had been removed and replaced 
by the Strategic Engagement and Partnership Manager (SEPM) role. Mr 
Morrison was the SEPM for the South covering Stonehenge Area Board and 2 
other Area Boards. There would also be an Area Board Delivery Officer to help 
provide support and that post was yet to be appointed to.  
 
Thanks were given to Jacqui Abbott, the previous CEM for Stonehenge Area 
Board for all her hard work supporting the Board. 
 
Simon Hendey (Director of Housing and Commercial development) was also 
invited by the Chairman to introduce himself. He would be attending the Board 
as part of the Leadership Team of the Council and could get first hand 
knowledge and intelligence which would be fed back to the Council.   
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48   Open Floor, including Parish and Partner Updates 

 The Chairman invited partners, parishes and attendees to give updates or ask 
questions. 
 

 Wiltshire Police 
Inspector Tina Osbourn sent apologies.  
 

 Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) 
Russell Holland, the Deputy PCC, gave an update to the meeting. He 
was aware that speeding was a big issue for all area boards and stated 
that the Community Speedwatch offer was being improved, 3 more 
cameras had been purchased and teams were being trained on their use. 
The Deputy PCC was keen to encourage people to report any crimes. He 
was aware of some frustrations regarding the reporting of crime, however 
the more that was reported the more it would help to plan and target 
resources.  
 
Hare coursing was a problem in the rural areas, which was usually linked 
to criminal gangs coming in from out of the area and would get live 
streamed across the internet for betting purposes. Night vision cameras 
and very bright torches had been purchased to help combat this problem.  

 
The police station in Salisbury generated discussion, the current site at 
Bourne Hill was not as good as it needed to be, and work was ongoing to 
narrow down options for a possible new police station. The options under 
consideration included what would happen to Amesbury police station.  
 
Electric Scooters were also highlighted as an issue and the Deputy PCC 
would feed this back to Inspector Tina Osbourn as an operational issue.  
 

 Dorset and Wiltshire Fire Service 
Chris Wood, District Commander for South East Wiltshire gave an update 
to the meeting. The service had been very busy over the summer. There 
had been a large increase in the number of fires, largely due to the hot, 
dry weather and fires on Salisbury Plain.  
 
The service were recruiting and anyone interested was encouraged to 
look at their website, Dorset & Wiltshire Fire Service | On-call firefighters 
(dwfire.org.uk).  
 
An open day was due to be held on Saturday 24 September at Salisbury 
Fire Station, it would be a fun day out for children and there would also be 
fire safety advice available. A local resident in attendance gave feedback 
regarding a fire which had taken place in their street and praised the fire 
service for their quick response. In response to a question on false 
alarms, it was explained that these were where fire alarms were triggered 
rather than hoax calls.  

https://www.dwfire.org.uk/working-for-us/on-call-firefighters/
https://www.dwfire.org.uk/working-for-us/on-call-firefighters/
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 Cost of Living 
The Chairman discussed the cost of living crisis and what could be done 
to help communities. Leaflets on where to go for help were available at 
the meeting and are attached to these minutes. Further details can be 
found on the Wiltshire Council website here: Council tax, benefits and 
financial support - Wiltshire Council. Netheravon Parish Council had 
recently held a useful meeting to discuss the issues and thanks were 
given to the food banks provided by the Trussell Trust, who had seen 
their usage more than double. It was hoped that parishes could help to 
compile a warm spaces directory or places where people could go if they 
needed warmth.  

49   Shared Lives 

 Amy Smith, Manager, Respite and Day Services, gave an update to the meeting 
on the Shared Lives Service.  The Shared Lives Service helped people to live as 
part of a family, within the carers home, where they receive the support or care 
that they need. 
 
The service placed adults who have mental health needs or learning disabilities, 
physical impairments, or are elderly, or those who, for a variety of reasons, 
cannot manage to live without support. The scheme had existed in Wiltshire for 
40 years plus, where care and support for up to three people was provided in 
the home of the Shared Lives carer. 
 
The scheme provided short term, respite and home from hospital care, as well 
as long term and sometimes daytime support.  
 
Shared Lives carers were provided with training and support and carefully 
matched with someone who would suit their circumstances and lifestyle. 
References and DBS checks would need to be completed in order to ensure 
suitability. Carers received weekly fees, the rate of which varied depending on 
the level of care to be provided.  
 
Anyone interested in becoming a Shared Lives Carer was encouraged to 
contact the team on sharedlives@wiltshire.gov.uk or 01380 826451. Further 
details were also available online at 
https://adults.wiltshire.gov.uk/Services/1366/Shared-Lives-Wiltshire.  

50   Recognition and Rewards 

 The Stonehenge Area Board Recognition and Reward Programme was 
announced. At the December Area Board meeting on 15 December, 6.30pm at 
Antrobus House, the Health and Wellbeing Group wanted to recognise 
volunteers who had made outstanding contributions to the community. The 
process for nominating people for awards was detailed: 
 

 Nominations to be received by 10 November 2022. 

https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/6665/Council-tax-benefits-and-financial-support
https://www.wiltshire.gov.uk/article/6665/Council-tax-benefits-and-financial-support
mailto:sharedlives@wiltshire.gov.uk
https://adults.wiltshire.gov.uk/Services/1366/Shared-Lives-Wiltshire
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 Area Board Members to review nominations on 14 November.  

 Winners to be contacted W/C 14 November. 

 Presentations at December Area Board. 

 There were 5 categories for the awards: 
o Individual 
o Organisations 
o Young Persons 
o Outstanding Service. 
o Long term achievement awards 

 All nominations were to be sent to Councillor Graham Wright on 
graham.wright@wiltshire.gov.uk by 10 November.  

51   Cluster Meetings and Clinic Details 

 The Chairman detailed Cluster meeting and Clinics as follows: 
 
Clinics on Line 

 Monday 3 October 2022 - Reward and Recognition 

 Tuesday 8 October - Community help with Cost of Living 
 
Cluster Meetings dates in Person 

 Avon Valley Monday 7 November 8pm Netheravon Working Mens Club 

 Shrewton, Tilshead, Orcheston and Winterbourne Stoke – to be 
confirmed 

 Durrington Amesbury and Bulford – to be confirmed 

 Cllr Kevin Daleys Area South of the A303 – to be confirmed 
 

52   Area Board Priorities Updates 

 Paths 4 All 
 
Councillor Ian Blair-Pilling as lead on Paths 4 All gave an update to the meeting.  
 
The initiative had been relatively dormant with only sporadic activity.  The aim 
was to improve the access to and usage of our Rights of Way (RoW) and was 
created as a bottom-up driven initiative.  The core mechanism was the award of 
grants in which the money would follow the enthusiasm.  Accordingly, any 
activity not requiring a grant would not be seen or recorded. 
 
The nature of grants was potentially as wide as people’s imagination. Advice 
was available from Councillor Blair-Pilling or the SEPM and those who had 
already made use of the initiative such as Mary Towle.  While there were no set 
limits, it was preferred to award more smaller grants rather than a few larger 
grants and they were looking for matching contributions, in either funding or 
effort. 
 
In the last 12 months £1,203.48 had been awarded towards Paths 4 All grants.  

mailto:graham.wright@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Current residual funds available were: 
 
Community Area Grants - £2,296.52 
HWB - £246.00 
Youth - £1,000 
 
It was highlighted that grant rule changes meant that unless already committed 
we could no longer make capital grants to precept raising bodies (i.e. parish 
councils).   
 
The authority for such grants currently lay with the SEPM and Councillor Blair-
Pilling, (up to £500 per application outside of Area Board meetings) the 
suggestion was that this was allowed to continue. For audit purposes applicants 
did need to complete a grant application on the system as normal. 
 
Protect the Environment and Reduce Carbon Footprint 
 
Councillor Rob Yuill, as Area Board lead in this area, gave an update to the 
meeting.  
 
Councillor Yuill stated that Amesbury Town Council had ordered an electric 
vehicle to replace a diesel van. Delivery was awaited. An electric vehicle 
charging point would be installed at the Bowman centre. 
 
When waste bins around the town needed replacing these would be replaced 
with dual recycling / waste bins to encourage recycling.  
 
The gas boiler at the Bowman Centre was to be replaced with a Hydrogen ready 
boiler. Heat pump technology was considered and discounted due to the amount 
of glass panels in the main hall making the technology impractical.  However, 
the new History Centre was complete and was designed specifically to be 
heated by air-source heat pump. 

53   Health & Wellbeing Group 

 Councillor Monica Devendran as Chair of the Health and Wellbeing (HWB) 
group agave an update to the meeting.  
 

 The HWB group meeting was held on Wednesday 6 September at 2pm at 
Evergreen court and it was well attended. However, it was felt that more 
work needed to be undertaken to encourage partners to engage. 

 A round table discussion was held to discuss any ongoing projects and 
ideas for future projects 

 Coffee and chat mornings were discussed with future dates, venues etc 
to be confirmed. The next coffee morning would be held on 11 November, 
10.30 am at the Holiday Inn in Solstice Park.  

 Christmas Health and Wellbeing Event discussed – there was potential to 
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work with Celebrating Age Wiltshire to deliver an event. 

 Opportunities to promote community transport provision were discussed. 

 "Silver Salisbury" activities were ongoing in Amesbury, Durrington and 
Shrewton – lots of events were happening. Programme and information 
available at local libraries, leisure centres and shops and online 
https://www.silversalisbury.co.uk/.  

 Health and Wellbeing – key objectives: 
o Reduce isolation and loneliness 
o Improve mental health 
o Improve Digital Inclusion 
o Support lunch clubs and other key activities for older people  
o Support volunteering 

 
Councillor Devendran introduced the following applications for Older and 
Vulnerable Adults Funding: 
 

1. Wiltshire Music Centre, £1,500.00 towards Celebrating Age Wiltshire.  
 
Rebecca Seymour spoke in support of the application.  
 
After discussion, Councillor Monica Devendran, seconded by Councillor 
Mark Verbinnen proposed to support the application in full. It was 
 
Resolved:  
 
To grant the Wiltshire Music Centre, £1,500.00 towards Celebrating 
Age Wiltshire.  
 
Reason: 
The application met the grant criteria for 2022/23.  
 

2. Art Group, £500.00 towards Older People's Art Group. 
 
Alan Wood spoke in support of the application.  
 
After discussion, Councillor Monica Devendran, seconded by Councillor 
Mark Verbinnen proposed to support the application in full. It was 
 
Resolved:  
 
To grant the Art Group, £500.00 towards Older People's Art Group. 
 
Reason: 
The application met the grant criteria for 2022/23.  
 

3. The application for The Lady Antrobus Trust, £975.00 towards The 
Hauntings statue being brought to Amesbury had been withdrawn.  

 

https://www.silversalisbury.co.uk/
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54   Positive activities for young people 

 Councillor Mark Verbinnen, Area Board Lead Councillor for Young People gave 
an update on the Local Youth Network.  
 

 The Local Youth Network meeting took place on Thursday 7 September 
at 6.30pm  

 There was excellent attendance from youth groups which included 6 
young people from 3 different organisations. Pizza was provided for the 
young people and Councillor Verbinnen was looking to set up a meeting 
just for the young people.   

 There was a round table discussion with input from the young people as 
to what the gaps in provision are. Ideas put forward included parkour, zip 
wires and more. 

 Updates were received from groups including GUL, AWS, Scouts, 
Guides, Wessex Circus, Shrewton Youth Club and others. 

 The SEPM was to work with lead councillor to establish work plan for 
LYN including: 

o Positive activities for young people 
o Improved youth engagement including street-based youth work 
o Improved access to youth provision for young people in rural 

areas. It was hoped that the rural Youth Outreach Project may be 
able to help. They had previously undertaken surveys, listening 
and engagement work in rural areas and the SEPM stated that he 
would like to support their work further in future by way of a 
Members Initiative grant.  

o Promote the provision of existing providers 
o Assess and improve provision for young people with special 

educational needs (SEND) 
 
Councillor Verbinnen introduced the following youth grant applications for 
consideration: 
 

1. Avon Valley Football Club, £2,000.00 towards Avon Valley Football Club 
equipment and kit. 
 
A representative of the club spoke in support of the application.  
 
The Board queried whether the equipment and kit would just be for young 
people. It was explained that it would mainly be for them but that there 
could be some crossover with other age groups.  
 
After discussion, Councillor Graham Wright, seconded by Councillor Mark 
Verbinnen, proposed that the grant be awarded in full, but that £1,000 
should come from Health and Wellbeing budget and £1,000 should come 
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from the Youth budget. It was, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To grant Avon Valley Football Club, £2,000.00 towards Avon Valley 
Football Club equipment and kit. With £1,000 coming from the HWB 
budget and £1,000 coming from the Youth budget.  
 
Reason 
The application met the grants criteria 2022/23.  
 

2. Amesbury Rugby Club, £5,000.00 towards establishing a Colts team. 
 
Duncan Souster spoke in support of the application.  
 
Members queried whether some of the proposed amount should come 
from the Community Area Grants budget as some items were considered 
capital rather than revenue.  
 
Councillor Mark Verbinnen proposed that the grant be awarded in full, 
with delegation given to the SEPM as to the amounts to be taken from 
each budget, to ensure that the rules were being followed. This was 
seconded by Councillor Graham Wright. 
 
After consideration it was, 
 
Resolved: 
 
To grant Amesbury Rugby Club, £5,000.00 towards establishing a 
Colts team, with delegation given to the SEPM to determine the 
amounts to be taken from each budget.  
 
Reason 
The application met the grants criteria 2022/23.  

55   Update from the Local Highways and Footpaths Improvement Group 

 The Local Highways and Footpaths Improvements Group was working really 
well and the following high priority schemes had already received funding 
approval and were in progress: 
 

 1-21-10/12 Woodford Valley C42 speed limit assessment  

 1-21-17 Netheravon A345 speed limit assessment  

 Durnford speed limit assessment  

 1-21-13 Great Wishford Village Gates  

 1-21-5 Winterbourne Stoke/Berwick St James B3083 Speed Limit 
Assessment  

 1-20-15 Durrington 20mph speed limit implementation  
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 1-22-1 Orcheston 20mph speed limit assessment  
 
The Chairman stated that the LHFIG had considered further schemes and 9 had 
been recommended for approval by the board. The Chairman detailed these 
schemes, see below, amount to be approved from the LHFIG budget in bold.  
 

 1-21-15 Shrewton London Road street lighting assessment £2,500 
(LHFIG £2,500)  

 1-21-21 Bulford dropped kerbs and HFS treatment £9,000 (LHFIG 
£6,750, Bulford PC £2,250) 

 1-21-16 Shrewton Tanners Lane road markings £1,000 (LHFIG £1,000)  

 1-21-20 Durrington A3028 mini roundabout road markings £500 (LHFIG 
£500) 

 1-21-22 Woodford Avon Bridge warning signs £1,200 (LHFIG £900, 
Woodford PC £300 TBC) 

 Batch 001 Waiting Restrictions for 2022/23 - £7,000 (LHFIG £7,000). 

 1-22-1 Stoford C283 village gate and road markings £5,000 (LHFIG 
£3,750, South Newton & Stoford PC £1,250) 

 1-22-6 Durrington issues approx. value £6,000 (LHFIG £4,500, 
Durrington TC £1,500) 

 1-22-9 Amesbury Porton Road Speed Limit Assessment £2,500 (LHFIG 
£1,875, Amesbury TC £625) 

 
The Chairman, seconded by Councillor Ian Blair-Pilling proposed the funding 
recommendations for approval and it was, 
 
Resolved: 
 
That Stonehenge Area Board: 
 

 Note the discussions from the Stonehenge LHFIG meeting held on 
27 July 2022.  

 Confirm the High Priority Schemes detailed above. 

 Approve the funding recommendations detailed above. 

56   Community Area Grants 

 At the Chairman’s invitation Councillor Rob Yuill introduced the Community Area 
Grant applications.  
 

1. Figheldean Village Hall, £2,500.00 towards Figheldean Village Hall 
Heating System Replacement. 
 
A representative of Figheldean Village Hall spoke in support of the 
application.  
 
Councillor Rob Yuill proposed that the grant be awarded in full, this was 
seconded by Counciillor Graham Wright. After consideration it was, 
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Resolved:  
 
To award Figheldean Village Hall, £2,500.00 towards Figheldean 
Village Hall Heating System Replacement. 
 
Reason: 
The application met the grants criteria 2022/23.  

57   Urgent items 

 There were no urgent items.  

58   Close 

 It was noted that the next meeting of the Stonehenge Area Board would be held 
on 15 December 2022 at 6.30pm at Antrobus Hall. The Chairman reminded 
attendees that this would be the Reward and Recognition event.  
 
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending. 
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   @WiltsLibraries  

Concerned about the rising 
cost of living? 
 

These organisations and websites may be able to help: 
 

Age UK Wiltshire - www.ageuk.org.uk/wiltshire 0808 196 2424 
 

A local charity working in the community to support older people, their 
families and carers. 
 

Benefits calculators - www.gov.uk/benefits-calculators 
 

Lists the independent benefits calculators available to find out what 
benefits you could get and how to claim.  

 

Citizens Advice - www.citizensadvice.org.uk 0800 144 8848  
 

Provides advice about budgeting and the extra help you can receive if 
you’re struggling with the cost of living. 
 

Community fridges - www.hubbub.org.uk/the-community-fridge   
 

A space where everyone can share surplus food. Hubbub coordinates 
the world’s largest Community Fridge Network.  

 

Food banks - www.trusselltrust.org/get-help/find-a-foodbank 

 

Community organisations aimed at supporting people who cannot 
afford the essentials in life. The Trussell Trust supports a nationwide 
network of food banks that provide emergency food and support. 
 
Ask library staff for a full list of Wiltshire food banks. 
 

FUEL - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/leisure/fuel-programme  
 

A project that offers children that receive benefits related free school 
meals the opportunity to take part in fun activities and receive a meal 
during school holidays. 

 

Help for Households - helpforhouseholds.campaign.gov.uk   
 

Discover what cost of living support you could be eligible for. 
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   @WiltsLibraries  

Jobcentre Plus - www.gov.uk/contact-jobcentre-plus   
                       0800 169 0190 
 

If you’re seeking work, you may be able to get six months of broadband 
through your local Jobcentre Plus. 

 

Money Helper - www.moneyhelper.org.uk 0800 138 7777  
 

A government-approved advice service providing money guidance. 
 

Ofcom – www.ofcom.org.uk/social-tariffs 
 

Lists the cheaper broadband and phone packages (social tariffs) 
available. 

 

Warm and Safe Wiltshire - www.warmandsafewiltshire.org.uk  
 

Offers Wiltshire residents free and impartial energy saving advice via 
an advice line - 0800 038 5722. Provides help relating to insulation, 
heating and draft proofing and advice on available grants and schemes. 
 

Wiltshire Council - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/worried-about-money  
                                0300 456 0100 
 

Provides information about benefits and the support available. 
 

Wiltshire Family & Community Learning - workwiltshire.co.uk      
                                                                       01225 770478 
 

Offers a range of courses, including ones on balancing budgets, saving 
energy and shopping for less. 
 

Wiltshire Libraries - www.wiltshire.gov.uk/libraries  
 

Libraries provide warm spaces with free access to books, newspapers, 
Wi-Fi and computers, plus printing for a small charge, and staff that can 
help to answer any queries you may have. 
 

Wiltshire Money – wiltshiremoney.org.uk/wiltshire-resources 
 

Lists schemes that provide cost of living support (compiled by Wiltshire 
Citizens Advice). 
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ENERGY SAVING TIPS 
 

30 DEGREE WASH  
Setting your machine to a cooler wash saves a significant amount of energy so it pays 

to do this where possible.  

 

CHECK YOUR THERMOSTAT  

Turn down your thermostat by one or two degrees and put on an extra layer of 

clothing which can save between £5 and £10 per month on your energy bill. 

 

DON'T OVER-FILL  
Boiling a kettle half full instead of full four times a day can save enough energy to run 
a TV for four hours so just boil what you need instead of filling up the whole kettle. 

 
 

DEFROST FREEZERS  
Keeping your fridge and freezer free of frost will boost their efficiency and use less 

energy. Keeping your fridge at least three quarters full will also mean it needs less 

energy to keep at the same temperature. 

 

SWITCH OFF STANDBY  

Leaving electrical devices on standby such as TV’s and microwaves amounts to around 

8% of the average electricity bill. This could save you £30 per person per year. 

 

 

SWITCH TO LED  

LED bulbs are more energy efficient than regular lightbulbs. This small change can be 

implemented gradually when your current bulbs reach end of life.  

 

 For more information about advice on saving energy or reducing your bills, contact the 
Resident Engagement team by email to tenantparticipation@wiltshire.gov.uk, via the 

iHousing Portal or by phone on 0300 456 0117 – option 5 
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Organiser Community Area Town Where Opening Times Contact details

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Amesbury Amesbury

Community & Visitor Centre, 9 

Flower Lane, Amesbury, SP4 

7JE

Tues 1 - 3pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Amesbury
Durrington             

(old school)
Old School Hall, SP4 8HP

Mon 10.30 - 

12.30pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Amesbury

Durrington 

(community 

church)

Durrington Community Church, 

School Road, Durrington, SP4 

8HJ

Thurs 10.30 - 

12.30pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Trussell Trust BoA
Bradford on 

Avon

The Hub @ BA15, Church 

Street, BoA, BA15 1LS

Mon - Fri 10am -

1pm

01225 920748; 

boacommunityhub@gmail.com; 

https://bradfordonavon.foodbank.org.u

k

Calne Food Bank Calne Calne
4A Mill Street, Calne, SN11 

8DP
Tues- 12-4pm

07752213029; 

calnefoodbank@gmail.com; 

www.calnefoodbank.co.uk

The Salvation 

Army
Chippenham Chippenham

The Salvation Army, 

Foghamshire, Chippenham, 

SN15 1HB

Weds 10.00-

2.50pm and Fri 10 - 

12.50pm

01249 655458; 

chippenham@salvationarmy.org.uk

Doorway Chippenham Chippenham

The Salvation Army, 

Foghamshire, Chippenham, 

SN15 1HB

Mon 10-12; Thurs 

12 - 2pm

07921 215250; 

info@doorwayproject.org.uk

Foodbox Chippenham Chippenham Deliveries only

01249 448530; gubbinsrevs@sky.com; 

Facebook Messenger @ St Peter 

Church Facebook

Corsham and 

Lacock Churches
Corsham Corsham

St Aldhelm's Church,           

Pickwick Road,                           

Corsham, SN13 9BS

Tuesdays & 

Saturday 10 - 12pm

 07788 115095; 

https://corshamandlacockchurches.org

.uk/activities/corsham-churches-

foodbank/  

Wiltshire Food Banks
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Trussell Trust 

(Devizes and 

District Foodbank)

Devizes
Devizes and 

District

Unit 4, Glenmore Business 

Centre

Tues & Thurs 10-

4pm closed 

between12 - 2pm

07807 973605 / 01380 819992; 

info@devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk

Trussell Trust 

(Malmesbury and 

District Foodbank)

Malmesbury
Malmesbury 

and District 

Malmesbury Town Hall, Cross 

Hayes, Malmesbury, SN16 9BZ              

Town Hall

Tues                 10-

11.30am Thurs                

1-2.30pm

01666 826982; 

info@malmesburydistrict.foodbank.org

.uk; 

http://malmesburydistrict.foodbank.org.

uk/

Trussell Trust 

(Devizes and 

District Foodbank)

Marlborough Marlborough

Marlborough Foodbank, 

Christchurch, New Road, 

Marlborough, SN81AH 

Deliveries only, 

collection available 

from Devizes 

Community 

Hospital

07807 973605 / 01380 819992; 

info@devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk

Melksham Family 

of Churches
Melksham Melksham

 Melksham Baptist Church, Old 

Broughton Road, Melksham, 

SN12 8BX

Mon 1.30 - 3.30pm 

except bank hols 

Thurs 10 - 12noon
melkshamfoodbank@gmail.com; 

melkshamfoodbank.org.uk

Trussell Trust 

(Devizes and 

District Foodbank)

Pewsey Pewsey 

Pewsey Methodist Church, 

North Street, Pewsey, SN9 

5ES 

Deliveries only, 

collection available 

from Devizes 

Community 

Hospital

07807 973605 / 01380 819992; 

info@devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://devizesdistrict.foodbank.org.uk

Trussell Trust 

(Malmesbury and 

District Foodbank)

RWB&C Crickade
Jenner Hall, Bath Road, 

Cricklade, SN6 6AX
Fri 10 - 11.30am

01666 826982; 

info@malmesburydistrict.foodbank.org

.uk; 

http://malmesburydistrict.foodbank.org.

uk

Swindon Food 

Collective
RWB&C Lyneham

St Michaels Church, Calne 

Road, Lyneham, SN15 4PR
Wed 1 - 3pm

www.swindonfoodcollective.org
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Swindon Food 

Collective
RWB&C

Royal Wootton 

Bassett

St Bartholomew’s Church, 

Church St, Royal Wootton 

Bassett, SN4 7BQ

Mon 1 - 3pm

01793 853272; 

admin@swindonfoodcollective.org; 

www.swindonfoodcollective.org

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Salisbury
Bemerton 

Heath

St Michaels Cafe - St Michaels 

Church, 96 St. Michaels Road, 

Bemerton Heath, Salisbury, 

SP2 9LE

Tues 3.30 - 6pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Salisbury Salisbury

Fisherton Hall @ St Pauls 

Church, Fisherton Street, 

Salisbury, SP2 7QW

Mon, Wed, Fri 11 - 

2pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Trussell Trust 

(Salisbury 

Foodbank)

Salisbury
Salisbury 

(MAIN)

Unit 6b, Ashfield Trading 

Estate, Ashfield Road, 

Salisbury, SP2 7HL

Mon-Fri         10-

3pm

01722 580 173; 

info@salisbury.foodbank.org.uk; 

https://salisbury.foodbank.org.uk/

Warminster and 

District

South West 

Wiltshire
Mere

Deliveries only - call 

between 9 - 4pm
07413512023; arich4@icloud.com 

Trussell Trust
Southern 

Wiltshire
Downton

Downton Baptist Church, South 

Lane, Downton, SP5 3NA
Thurs 9 - 11am EMAIL: foodbank@downtonbaptist.org

Storehouse 

Foodbank
Trowbridge Trowbridge

Emmanuel’s Yard, Emmanuel’s 

Church Buildings (access via 

Union street), Trowbridge, 

BA14 8RZ

Tues, Wed, Thurs, 

Fri 10am - 12.30pm

07702583143; 

storehouse@communityactionwestwilt

s.org; 

https://communityactionwestwilts.org/st

orehouse-foodbank 

Warminster and 

District
Westbury Westbury Deliveries only

Westbury – Call 01373 822232 

between the hours of 9am and 4pm 

Monday to Friday.

Crosspoint Westbury Westbury
Albion House, 1 Market Place, 

Westbury, BA13 3DE

Wed 2:30pm-5pm 

and Sat 10am - 

12.30pm

01373 824330; info@crosspoint-

westbury.co.uk; Facebook: 

@crosspointwestbury Telephone:

Warminster and 

District

Warminster and 

District

Foodbank Centre, Dewey 

House, North Row, 

Warminster, BA12 9AD

Tues, Wed, Fri 

10am- 1pm  

01985 214463 / 07855 627945; 

warminsterfb@gmail.com; 

http://warminsteranddistrictfoodbank.c

o.uk/  
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